Hello fellow members of SCA New Zealand Incorporated,

We continue to be in a healthy fiscal situation overall, though we posted a smaller than usual gain for the year.  This is largely a combination of Fixed Asset depreciation continuing, and everything that was purchased in the last financial year being able to be instantly written off, rather than requiring being amortised across a couple of years, and I'm happy with the financial situation of both the society as a whole, and of all individual branches.

I echo the general advice from the society Seneschal/society exchequer from recent years to continue purchasing what's needed to further the hobby/maintain our equipment and ability to both engage in our various activities and attract newcomers, and not be in too much of a savings mindset, we have healthy balances.

Xero rollout has somewhat stalled, while Xero is technically available to all branches, events have transpired which have kept me from onboarding more groups (personal time based), if there is someone who is happy to head the Xero rollout as a deputy until we transition in the next Treasurer and next New Zealand Exchequer, it is an excellent opportunity for someone with an accounting mindset and the ability to train a few other users on starting procedures to make a positive impact for the society, if you're interested, please contact me about starting this process.

Yours in Service,
Will Howard (Known in the society as Maximilian von Monsterberg)
SCA N.Z. Inc. Corporate Treasurer.

Notes on Reading the Profit and Loss statement:
SG amounts are split because of GST reporting requirements, these amounts are either labelled as SG at the start of the account code (For Income) or GST at the start of the account code (For Expenses). 

All other branches have their activities combined in this profit and loss.

UNDER INCOME:
The General Activites amount shown under income this year is all Fencing Class fees from the Barony of Ildhafn, this is collected as an offset to their hall hire costs for Fencing.
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